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FFor our last meeting before the summer 
break (May), we had a very heart-
warming and moving presentation given 

to us by Vanesa Kohnen of the Rancho Milagro 
Foundation. Vanessa is a Certified Life Coach 
and Equine Specialist helping veterans, first 
responders, and victims of child sex trafficking 
who are suffering from PTSD, moral injury, 
and/or unresolved grief. Details of her inspiring 
presentation are on page 9. We were also proud 
to present her deserving Foundation with $500 
from our chapter as part of our quarterly gift 
goal to a non-profit organization. Picture on 
page 9. 

For the twentieth consecutive year, the 
Arizona Chapter of MOAA has received the 
Five Star (highest achievable) Level of 
Excellence (LOE) Award, which is based on the 
chapter’s overall performance during the 
previous year. I presented Tom Sheets with two 
such LOE awards – 2022 and 2023 – when he 
was chapter President.  

Additionally, the Arizona Chapter was the 
recipient of two five-star COL Marvin J. Harris 
Communication Awards: 

• For Chapter Website due to the work of 
Carl Ulbrich, Jireh Communications who is 
our chapter webmaster. 

(Continued on page 3.) 

SUMMER
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ARIZONA CHAPTER MOAA 
MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL FORM

2024 DUES are payable on JANUARY 1. Dues become DELINQUENT on March 1, 2024.

If you become delinquent, you can still pay your Past Dues by completing your information below and send
it with your check — $20/year for a Regular Member or $10/year for a Surviving Spouse Member
payable to “AZ Chapter MOAA” and mail to: Charlie Bitner, 134 E. Northview Ave, Phoenix, AZ 85020.

Dues for 2023 $______________________ Dues for 2024 $_______________________

Member OR Surviving Spouse Member ____________________________________________________

Spouse Name __________________________________________________________________________

Please make any CHANGES to your Contact Information below:

Address: ______________________________________________________________________________

Phone number: ___________________________ Email: ______________________________________

To Renew Online - Click Here!

Chapter Membership 
by Bob Fiegl, Chapter 1st VP
and Membership Chair
Fieglr869@gmail.com

HHere we are, reaching July already.  Summer 
in Phoenix never passes fast enough for my 
liking.  Hopefully when you read this edition 

of the Sentinel, you’re doing it from the balcony of a 
cruise ship on a trip to Alaska!   

 For the first time in some years, our total 
membership enrollment is dropping below 150.  Our 
chapter has experienced several losses due to deaths 
and moving to new places.  However, the largest 
number of member losses is about to occur, as over 
30 members have yet to pay their 2024-chapter dues. 
Quick math – that’s roughly 20% of our membership!  
MOAA HQ has been working for months to change 
to a new Membership Management System.  They’re 
slightly behind schedule with this major change.  
Whenever they come online again, I’ll have to submit 
inputs to remove members who are in arrears on 
chapter dues.  This is a difficult thing for me to do, 
because so many members work to recruit new 
members, and those members then become friends.  
There’s no denying our chapter is a socially active 
organization, and we want to keep our membership 

numbers high.  The more the merrier, right?  
Unfortunately, we’re headed in the wrong direction.  
If you have questions regarding your dues status, 
please write to me about it. 

If you’re undecided about leaving or remaining in 
our chapter or in MOAA, I invite you - I urge you - to 
just take a bit of time to read the latest Military 
Officer magazine published by MOAA and refresh 
your memory about the many great things they’ve 
done for all of us over the years.  We need MOAA, 
and MOAA needs us.   

Wishing you a great summer with some monsoon 
rain and cool breezes.   

Bob

ONA CHAPTER MOAA 
HIP DUES RENEWAL FORM

Dues become DELINQUENT on March 1, 2024.

Past Dues by completing your information below and send
Member or $10/year for a Surviving Spouse Member
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done for all of us over the years.  We need MOAA, 
and MOAA needs us.   

Wishing you a great summer with some monsoon 
rain and cool breezes.   

Bob

Useful Web Links:
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Check Out Our 
Facebook Page!:

  Facebook

• For Chapter Newsletter, The Sentinel, due to 
the work of Steve MacDonald, newsletter editor. 

Pictures are on page 10. All AZ Chapter MOAA and 
individual awards can be seen on our website: 
Chapter Awards - AZMOAA. 

We also had two chapter members attain the 
second to highest National MOAA Award - ational 
MOAA President’s Award. This award is presented 
to individuals who have made exceptional and 
continuing outstanding supportive contributions to 
their chapter, council, or to MOAA. Lee Lange 
presented these well-deserved awards along with 
their accolades to: 

• Peter Berger, Maj, USAF, Retired. 
• Jack Farley, CDR, USN, Retired. 
BZ to both Pete and Jack!! Pictures are on page 

10. 
During our three months of summer break, the 

Arizona Chapter has three events planned to keep in 
touch:  

• July 11th – Happy Hour at Maggiano’s 
(Scottsdale).  

• July 18th - “Still Serving: Military, Veterans, 
and Families” event in Anthem. 

• August 11th – Diamondbacks vs Philadelphia 
Phillies baseball game. 

Starting back up in the fall, our first luncheon 
will be on September 21st. In the meantime, safe 
travels on any vacations, stay cool, and enjoy the 
summer! 

Best to all you fine people, 
Bruce Kosaveach  
President, AZ Chapter MOAA

President’s Perspective
Continued from page 1
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Announcements!

In Remembrance
Don Butler, CDR, USCG, (Ret)

Let s keep his family 
in our thoughts and prayers.

Renew Your Chapter
Membership Now! 

CLICK HERE

Vacation Photos, Anyone? 
If you have a good photo from your 

vacation this summer, email it to Steve 
MacDonald at zoo19@mac.com, and 
he’ll try to get it into the September 

edition of the Sentinel! Safe travels to all!
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In Remembrance
Don Butler, CDR, USCG, (Ret)

Let s keep his family 
in our thoughts and prayers.

April 2024 Donations
Scholarship Fund:

Charlie Bitner $100
Donna Bright $100
SW Veterans Foundation $250
Paul Knouse $500
Carol Culbertson $250
Kathy Upchurch $10
General Fund $50
   (IMO:  Don Butler)
Stephen MacDonald $300

Renew Your Chapter
Membership Now! 

CLICK HERE
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   (IMO:  Don Butler)
Stephen MacDonald $300

Welcome New Member!

Lisa Rutherford
MAJ, USA (Fmr)
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DAA Update: Where the Bill Stands, and 
What It Means to Your Benefits 

BBoth the House and Senate reached 
milestones in the creation of must-pass 
defense legislation in recent days, with the 

House passing its version of the FY 2025 National 
Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) on June 14th 
by a 217-199 margin and the Senate Armed 
Services Committee advancing its version to the 
full chamber by a 22-3 vote on June 13th. 

Despite the progress in both bodies, the NDAA 
is far from its final form – the full Senate will offer 
amendments before voting on its version, and both 
chambers will form a conference to turn the vastly 
different pieces of legislation into a single bill. 

Here’s a look at where some of MOAA’s 
provisions of interest stand: 
Pay and Benefits 

• Pay Raise: Both versions of the NDAA 
support a 4.5% pay raise, which keeps pace 
with the Employment Cost Index. 
• Junior Enlisted Pay: The House NDAA 
called for servicemembers E-1 to E-4 to receive 
a 15% pay raise beyond the 4.5% earmarked 
for all in uniform. The proposal is opposed by 
the White House, DoD, and congressional 
appropriators, and is not matched on the Senate 
side. The Senate version calls for an additional 
1% increase for servicemembers E-1 to E-3 
(beyond the 4.5% raise). 
• Basic Allowance for Housing (BAH): The 
House version would restore BAH to 100% for 
FY 2025 – a move toward MOAA’s goal of full 
repeal of the BAH reduction, but not a 
permanent fix. The Senate version does not 
address the issue. 
• Basic Allowance for Subsistence 
(BAS): The House NDAA would require DoD 
to evaluate BAS rates to determine whether 
they are sufficient, and whether other factors 
should be used to determine rates and provide 
recommendations for improving the allowance. 

Legislative Affairs
by Lee Lange, Legislative Chair

Health Care
• R e s e r v e C o m p o n e n t D e n t a l 
Coverage: The House NDAA includes 
language from the MOAA-supported Dental 
Care for Our Troops Act that would provide 
TRICARE Dental Program coverage to Guard 
and Reserve members with zero premiums and 
cost sharing. 
• TRICARE Young Adult: Neither version 
of the NDAA includes language that would fix 
the parity gap for TRICARE families with 
young adult dependents to align TRICARE 
with requirements for private sector plans that 
must cover young adult dependents up to age 
26. This remains a MOAA priority. 

Spouse and Family 
• Enhancements for DoD Child Care 
Providers: Last year, DoD required the 
services to implement a policy designed to 
incentivize more people to become child care 
providers (a nationwide challenge). This policy 
offered child care providers a 50% discount on 
child care for their first child. The Air Force 
went above and beyond, offering a 100% 
discount for the first child and subsequent 
discounts for additional children of child care 
providers. This year’s House NDAA would 
ensure parity across the services, with 
providers all receiving the 100% discount. 
• I n - H o m e C h i l d C a r e P i l o t 
Expansion: The House NDAA would 
expand the pilot to four more installations: Fort 
Drum, N.Y.; Holloman Air Force Base, N.M.; 
Naval Air Station Lemoore and Marine Corps 
Air Ground Combat Center Twentynine Palms 
in California. 
• Military Spouse Employment in the 
Federal Government: The House NDAA 
seeks to improve military spouse employment 
conditions in the federal government by 
expanding benefits and opportunities upon 
receipt of PCS orders. 

Other MOAA Priorities 
• Military Housing and Barracks: Both the 
House and Senate NDAA include provisions to 

(Continued on page 8.) 
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spouse to stay with or join MOAA in their own 
right is an excellent source for maintaining and 
growing chapter membership. 
• As MOAA members, surviving spouses are 
welcomed into a community of peers who 
understand their unique journey. They receive 
updates on benefits and programs, participate in 
interpersonal and group activities, and find 
support and commitment. Joining MOAA 
bridges the knowledge gap that often follows the 
loss of a military spouse, ensuring all aspects are 
addressed. It is important to note that many 
surviving spouses might not know they can join 
MOAA, even if their military spouses were not 
members. 
• MOAA surviving spouses gain access to 
various communication and support channels 
tailored to their membership level. These include 
telephone, email, magazines, websites, social 
media, virtual meetings, and webinars. This 
comprehensive range of options ensures they can 
always contact MOAA for assistance regardless 
of location or specific needs.      (Cont. on pg. 6.)

Surviving Spouse Corner: Engaging Surviving 
Spouses for Membership Growth 
This article is adapted from a piece by Dr. Vivianne 
Wersel, a Marine surviving spouse and former member 
of the Surviving Spouse Advisory Committee.

UUnfortunately, MOAA chapters lose members 
due to death. It is essential to recognize that for 
Life members of MOAA, their membership 

transfers to their spouse upon their death. But 
surviving spouses of military officers can also join 
MOAA on their own. The advantages of surviving 
spouses joining MOAA include: 

• A MOAA surviving spouse membership 
unlocks unique benefits. These include a robust 
support network in the chapter, tailored to their 
needs, dedicated advocacy on issues directly 
impacting surviving spouses, and a wealth of 
resources designed to guide them through life's 
challenges after loss. Encouraging a surviving 

Personal Affairs
by Lee Lange, Personal Affairs Officer
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• Surviving spouses can also join their 
local geographic chapter of MOAA, 
connecting them with other MOAA members 
and their spouses. 
MOAA has over 360,000 members, with 

surviving spouses comprising 13% of MOAA’s 
total membership. Membership is open to active 
duty, former, retired, and National Guard and 
Reserve commissioned and warrant officers of 
the uniformed services and their surviving 
spouses. Membership benefits vary depending 
on the level of membership. Learn more at this 
link. 

Joining MOAA provides surviving spouses 
with advocacy, community, resources, and 
practical support, helping them navigate the 
complexities of life after loss. Speak with a 
surviving spouse in your network about joining 
MOAA today, then encourage them to join the 
MOAA Surviving Spouses Virtual Chapter. 

• Research published in Jeffrey Saltzman’s 
blog indicates age does not influence why one 
should join an organization. People join 
because they seek similarity, regardless of 
generation gaps. The MOAA Surviving Spouses 
and Friends Facebook group is an example. The 
group includes military survivors from 
different war eras, all joined for a common 
goal. As a MOAA member, surviving spouses 
can relate to like members with similar 
backgrounds and be associated with the 
nation’s largest and most influential 
association of military officers. The MOAA 
Surviving Spouse Virtual Chapter caters to 
surviving spouses with monthly Zoom 
meetings and, every other month, a guest 
presenter. 
• Email MSSVC02@gmail.com to request 
membership or for more information. 

personal affairs  
Continued from page 5
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Bureau at the Pentagon where she designed and 
conducted national training sessions supervising 
budgets, teachers, curriculum, and preparation of 
course materials.  Five years later she became 
Chief of Strategic Planning for the Military Traffic 
Management Command (MTMC), transporters 
and logisticians for the Department of Defense.  
Her role helped to provide vision for future 
military transportation requirements. 

After over 24 years in DC, Sherry retired in 
2000 and now resides in Scottsdale, Arizona, 
where her retirement is full and rewarding.  
Although they didn’t have the children she and 
Rick had planned, she enjoys a great relationship 
with her niece and her husband and their eleven 
year old twins who live in Ballwin, Missouri.  
They, along with Sherry’s sister, Jane, who lives 
with her, took a Disney cruise out of Port 
Canaveral to ports in the Caribbean.  Sherry has 
always had the “travel bug” and over the years has 
taken over 20 cruises with Jane to ports 
wor ldwide , inc luding Scandinavia , the 
Mediterranean, Asia, the South Pacific, Australia/
New Zealand, South America, Great Britain, 
Alaska, Hawaii, Canada, Central America, and the 
Caribbean.  It is hard to do it all, and there is so 
much world left to see. 

But home is where the heart is.  Sherry enjoys 
the great Southwest and often welcomes guests to 
take in the sights.  Her day is full with trips to the 
gym, book club, and the theater.  She also 
participates in the Military Officers’ Association, 
volunteers at the Heard Museum and her church, 
North Scottsdale United Methodist Church, and 
takes a daily dip in the pool.  She also completed a 
3-year tenure on the USAA Advisory Panel at 
corporate headquarters in San Antonio 
representing military members and their families.      

There are lots of memories yet to make and 
Sherry looks forward to the challenge.

Member in the Spotlight 
Sharon A. Clark 
Surviving Spouse

DDr. Sharon (Sherry) A. Clark, surviving 
spouse of LTJG Richard K. Clark, U. S. 
Coast Guard, was married to her college 

sweetheart in their hometown of Godfrey, Illinois, 
on June 29, 1968.  After completion of flight 
school in Pensacola, Florida, on July 1, 1969, they 
headed to Rick’s first duty station as a Coast Guard 
aviator—St. Petersburg Coast Guard Air Station in 
Florida—where he flew both an HH-52 and HH-3.  
On a search and rescue mission the night before 
Thanksgiving, November 26, 1969, Rick and two 
others were killed as a result of mechanical failure.  
It was a tragic and painful loss, not only to Sherry, 
but to all of his fellow flyers as well. 

After Rick’s untimely death, Sherry resigned 
her teaching position in St. Petersburg and returned 
to her hometown in Illinois.  She taught there for 3 
1/2 years before returning to the University of 
Illinois to pursue a doctorate in educational 
administration.  With her sheepskin in hand, she 
moved to the Washington, DC, area where she 
served as Director of Development for two national 
non-profit organizations acting as point person for 
grant strategies with significant corporate donor 
contacts. 

Sherry continued her career as Chief of 
Training and Development for the National Guard 
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OOur Chapter will again sponsor a “packing 
party” in collaboration with Youth for 
Troops, US Vets, and Veterans First to 

support deployed troops from our area, homeless 
Veterans transitioning to permanent housing, and 
children of Veterans in need. It will be held 
Thursday, July 18th, from 5:00 to 6:30 pm at the 
Anthem Civic Center, 3701 W. Anthem Way in 
Anthem, AZ. 

Formerly known as “Freedom isn’t Free,” the 
new title more accurately describes the event. It 
reinforces the MOAA creed of “Never Stop 
Serving” and highlights who we are supporting.  

Initial funding of $3,250 for this year’s event 
came from a MOAA Community Grant. Our 
Chapter added an additional $1,750 so we could 
fund additional quantities of all items. 

This event provides another opportunity for us 
to stay in touch during the summer months in 
which we do not have a luncheon. See the flyer on 
page 13.

Still Serving: Military,
Veterans, and Families

invest in deteriorating barracks. Both also 
include a provision allowing junior enlisted 
sailors on sea duty to be authorized BAH in 
response to extended ship maintenance periods. 
• Major Richard Star Act: Neither NDAA 
draft includes the Major Richard Star Act, a bill 
which would end an unjust financial offset 
faced by tens of thousands of combat-injured 
veterans who lose a dollar of earned DoD 
retirement pay for every dollar of VA disability 
compensation. A House amendment to the 
NDAA including the text of the bill was not 
found "in order" by the House Rules 
Committee. Learn more about the next steps in 
the Senate, including how you can make your 
voice heard to your legislators, at this link.
• Arlington ational Cemetery (A C): The 
Expanding America’s National Cemetery Act of 
2023, H.R. 1413, is not included in either 
version of the NDAA. The proposed eligibility 
reduction for ANC remains on hold in the 
federal rule-making process. 
MOAA has worked with legislators and staff 

members in both chambers, from both parties, as 
the bills have moved forward, and that work will 
continue – MOAA’s legislative team will advocate 
for provisions already in one or both pieces of 
legislation to assure their survival through the 
conference process, and they will look for 
opportunities in the Senate next month to move 
forward with proposals not included in the NDAA 
that will benefit the uniformed services community. 

You can help by calling your elected officials 
via MOAA's toll-free line to the U.S. Capitol 
switchboard – 866-272-MOAA (6622). Ask to 
speak with the military legislative assistant and 
encourage them to support the quality of life for our 
servicemembers through BAH restoration, a 
targeted enlisted pay raise, and a Senate floor vote 
on the Major Richard Star Act. You can read more 
on MOAA’s advocacy efforts at our Advocacy 
News page. 

Legislative Affairs
Continued from page 4



Page      9

Vanessa Kohnen - Rancho Milagro 

AAt our May luncheon we were introduced to 
the intriguing world of “equine therapy” 
by Vanessa Kohnen of Rancho Milagro. 

Vanessa and her husband Bob founded the “Miracle 
Ranch” to provide faith-based healing and recovery 
for veterans, first responders, and victims of child 
sex trafficking. 

For those who were not able to attend, here is a 
summary of this amazing capability of horses to 
sense, understand, and respond to human emotions. 
“One of the key factors behind a horse’s ability to 
understand human emotions lies in their 
exceptional social intelligence. Horses are herd 
animals with complex social structures, and as 
such, they possess a natural inclination to 
empathize and bond with others, including humans. 
This innate social awareness allows them to not 
only recognize human emotional states but also to 
mirror and respond to those emotions in a way that 
fosters connection and trust. Whether through 
gentle nuzzling, attentive listening, or simply 
standing quietly by, horses have a unique capacity 
to provide comfort and solace in response to our 
feelings.” (Horse & Rider) 

Vanessa and her staff have been very successful 
treating many veterans and others after traditional 
treatments—especially medications—have failed. 
Rancho Milagro is “where the healing starts and 
miracles happen.” 

President Bruce Kosaveach presented Vanessa 
with a $500 donation from our Chapter, which will 
fund two therapy sessions for a veteran. 

If you would like to learn more about Rancho 
Milagro or donate to them, please visit them at 
https://ranchomilagroaz.org/.

Recent Chapter Events 
May Member Luncheon

Vanessa Kohnen receiving a check from AZ Chapter MOAA 
for the Rancho Milagro Foundation.

Bruce Kosaveach presents Vanessa with the AZMOAA 
challenge coin.

Tom Sheets presents Lee Lange a check for $250 to the 
Scholarship Fund on behalf of the Southwest Veterans Foundation.
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Carl Ulbrich receiving Five Star COL Marvin J. Harris 
Communications Award as webmaster for the AZ Chapter MOAA 

website from Bruce Kosaveach and Tom Sheets.

Steve MacDonald receiving Five Star COL Marvin J. Harris 
Communications Award as Editor for the AZ Chapter MOAA 

newsletter from Bruce Kosaveach and Tom Sheets.

Peter Berger and Jack Farley receiving National MOAA 
President’s Award from Bruce Kosaveach and Lee Lange

For exceptional leadership and Meritorious Service in support 
of the Objectives and Programs of the Military Officers 

Association of America.

Bruce Kosaveach Wins the
Southwest Veterans
Lectric-e-Bike Raffle

CChapter President Bruce Kosaveach held the 
winning raffle ticket for the Southwest 
Veterans Foundation ‘s (SWVF) “Lectric e-

Bike Fundraising Raffle.” Lectric e-Bike donated 
the XP 3.0 Step Through (Long Range Version) 
valued at $1,928 to SWVF to raise funds for their 
Veteran programs. Only 500 tickets were sold. The 
SWVF thanks all who supported the raffle on behalf 
of the Veterans and their families who will benefit 
from the $4,290 raised through the raffle.

Award Winners!
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Memorial Day 2024

The Arizona Chapter of the Military Officers 
Association of America had the honor and 
privilege to participate in the wreath 

placement ceremony at the National Memorial 
Cemetery of Arizona on Monday, May 27th, 2024 
(Memorial Day). The ceremony was organized by 
the Honor America’s Veterans group. There were 
over 35 organizations and families that participated 
in the wreath placement ceremony. A flyover by the 
Phoenix Stearman Group, Parade of Colors and 
proclamation by Governor Katie Hobbs and 
Keynote Speaker, U.S. Army Specialist First Class, 
Diana Pike, VFW Post 2135 Trustee, Gold Star 
Mom.  This was a solemn occasion to honor our 
fallen brothers and sisters. 
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16405 N. Scottsdale Rd.,  Scottsdale, AZ
Guests & prospective members welcomed.
Heavy hors d’oeuvres, no host bar, silent 

auction & raffle.
$15.00 per person

Make checks payable to AZMOAA
RSVP to Charlie Bitner 602.943.0028/

charles@bitner36.com

AZMOAA Summer Happy Hour!
Thursday, July 11th, from 4:30 to 7:00

Stay in touch during our summer break!

2024 Patriots Ball: Honoring
Disabled & Paralyzed Veterans

TThe Southwest Veterans Foundation (SWVF) cordially 
invites all AZMOAA Members to join them in 
honoring our disabled and paralyzed veterans on 

Saturday, September 28th, from 5:30 to 10:00 at the Hilton 
Tapatio Cliffs Resort. 

Since AZMOAA is a member of the Southwest Veterans 
Chamber of Commerce, all Chapter members are entitled to 
the “member rate” of $140—a savings of $25 per ticket.  

Would you like to support but cannot attend? Please 
consider being a Supporting Sponsor. For $250 you will get 
you name in the program and fund two seats for a disabled 
or paralyzed veteran and guest.  

Are you a disabled or paralyzed veteran? We would like 
to recognize you during the program. Please send two 
pictures: one while in service and one today/after service to 
t.sheets@swvcc.org. 

You can purchase tickets and sponsorships: 
• online at https://swvcc.org/pb. 
• by mailing a check to SWVF, 3820 W. Happy Valley 
Rd., #141-455, Glendale, AZ 85310. 
• at the July 11th Happy Hour. 
• by calling Tom Sheets at 602-677-2961. 
Please see the adjacent flyer. 
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The sounds of baseball are in the air.  Come join Arizona Chapter members at 
our annual summer baseball outing as the Arizona Diamondbacks battle the 
Philadelphia Phillies at Chase Field to hear those sounds – the crack of the 
bat, the roar of the crowd, the cheers for the home team, the boos for an 
umpire’s bad call, the vendors selling ice cold beer.

Name:_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 

Email:______________________________________________________________ 

   
Address: ____________________________City/ZIP: ________________________ 
  
Check for $______enclosed for _____ tickets at $53 each.   

Tickets will be mailed to you after July 22.

Guests are welcome – kids, grandkids, relatives, friends.  Just fill out the form 
below and send it with your check by July 10th. That will allow enough time to 
get the tickets and mail them to you. Hope to see you there! 

How do I sign up?  Just fill out this form and mail it with your check, 
made out to AZ Chapter MOAA, so it is received no later than July 13 to: 

Jim Cullison 
13819 N. 51st Street 

Scottsdale, AZ  85254 
Phone 602-482-3838, email photogourds@q.com

Play Ball!

Join us at Chase Field as the  
Arizona Diamondbacks play the Philadelphia Phillies 

When?  Sunday, August 11, 2024 
Seats? Second Level with a bird s eye view of the whole field 
What time?  First Pitch is at 1:10 p.m. 
How much? Group discount rate of $53 per ticket

----------------------------------------clip and mail-----------------------------------------
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Arizona Chapter MOAA

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

ELIGIBILITY: Men and women who are or have been federally commissioned in one of the seven U.S. uniformed

services (Army, Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, Coast Guard), or NOAA (National Oceanic and Atmospheric

Administration) or U.S. Public Health Services, the National Guard or other Reserve Components of those services,

and Surviving Spouses of deceased individuals who would, if living, be eligible for regular membership as defined 

above. 

(Click here for online application form.)

Full Name: _________________________________________________________________________________

Spouse Name: ______________________________________________________________________________

Street Address: _____________________________________________________________________________

City: ____________________________________________ State: _________ Zip: _______________________

Telephone #: ____________________________ E -Mail address: _____________________________________

Branch of Service: ___________________________________________ Rank: _________________________

Service Status: ____ Active (includes Reserve/National Guard)    ____ Retired

   ____ Former Officer    ____ Warrant Officer

   ____ Surviving spouse of deceased MOAA member    ____ OR eligible individual

Date of Birth: __________________________

Your MOAA Member Number: ______________________       (National MOAA membership is required.)

If you are not currently a member of National MOAA, you may request membership at moaa.org OR you may request

the AZ Chapter Membership Chairperson, Bob Fiegl, to enroll you in National MOAA for a no-cost Basic Membership

for 3 Years. You can email Bob at Fieglr869@gmail.com.

Chapter Dues are $20.00 per year for a Regular Member and $10 for a Surviving Spouse. (This is separate from 

your national MOAA membership.  Even if you have a free membership at national, you must still pay chapter dues.)

Amount enclosed: $____________ Please mail check payable to “AZ Chapter MOAA” with completed

application to Chapter Treasurer: Charles Bitner, 134 E. Northview Ave., Phoenix, AZ 85020

How did you learn about the Arizona Chapter? _____AZ MOAA Website _____ The Sentinel Newsletter

_____ AZ MOAA Chapter Membership Chairman _____Other (_____________________________________)

Applicant Signature: ________________________________________________ Date: __________________



Page      17

ARIZO A CHAPTER 
Military Officers Association of America  

CALE DAR 

Board of Directors Meetings  
First Thursday of each month at 10:30am 

July 11th, 2024 (via Zoom)  
Papago Park Arizona National Guard Base 

5636 E McDowell Rd 
Phoenix, AZ 85008  

Member Luncheon/Meetings  
Third Saturday of each month at 11am 

Next Meeting: Sep 21st, 2024 
McCormick Ranch Golf Club 

7505 E McCormick Pkwy, Scottsdale, AZ 85258 

Upcoming Events 
11 Jul 2024:  Happy Hour 

18 Jul 2024:  Still Serving Outreach Event 
11 Aug 2024: Diamondbacks Game 

Who Can Join MOAA?

Men and women who are or have been federally - 
commissioned in one of the seven U.S. uniformed 
services: 

Army
Navy

Air Force
Marine Corps 

Coast Guard 

Space Force
National Oceanic and 

Atmospheric Administration 

Public Health Services 

The National Guard 

or other Reserve Components
of those services 

Widows and widowers of
deceased individuals who would, 

if living, be eligible for regular 
membership in accordance with the above. 
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MARKETING/COMMUNICATIONS
Capt Stephen MacDonald, USAF     310 -972 -9263 

ARRANGEMENTS
Col Charles Bitner, USAF    602 -943 -0028 

CHAPLAIN
Vacant         

HISTORIAN /  PHOTOGRAPHER
Lt Col Jim Cullison, USAF  602 -482 -3838 

LEGISLATION
Col Lee Lange, USMC  703 -232 -3609 

MEMBERSHIP 

CAPT Bob Fiegl, USN               850 -207 -9845

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Capt Stephen MacDonald, USAF     310 -972 -9263 

PERSONAL AFFAIRS
Col Lee Lange, USMC  703 -232 -3609 

PROGRAMS
Col Tom Sheets, USMC    760-213-3705 
SCHOLARSHIPS
Col Lee Lange, USMC  703 -232 -3609 

SURVIVING SPOUSES
Susan Farrell, Surviving Spouse  602 -993 -8556

WEBMASTER
Carl Ulbrich, Jireh Communications

Access Arizona Chapter’s Internet Web Site at: azmoaa.org 

The Sentinel Newsletter is sent electronically

PRESIDENT 

CAPT Bruce Kosaveach, USN 602- 501- 9876 
FIRST VICE PRESIDENT

CAPT Bob Fiegl, USN  850 -207 -9845 
SECOND VICE PRESIDENT

LTC Daniel Arroyo, USA        412 -779 -0372 
SECRETARY

CAPT Carole Litten, USN         970-355-8981 
TREASURER   

Col Charles Bitner, USAF   602 -943 -0028 
IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT

Col Tom Sheets, USMC  760 -213 -3705 
DIRECTORS:

CAPT Chuck Christoph, USN; CPT Lenore Portante, 
USA; Lt Col Donna Tew, USAF; LTC Richard Zweig, 
USA;  Capt Stephen MacDonald, USAF

azmoaa.org

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Arizona Chapter 

Military Officers Association of America 
3537 E Tina Dr 

Phoenix, AZ 85050 

 Licensed Professional Licensed Independent Substance Abuse
 Counselor                     Counselor

PETER A. BERGER, MPC, LPC, LISAC 
Associated Recovery Counselors

7101 East Indian School Rd. 

Scottsdale, AZ 85251    480 - 429 -6292 


